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THE ANNUAL 5th DISTRICT RESIDENTS MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 23, 2022,  at  6:30 PM 

Town Hall- 11 Poplar Avenue 

 
The Annual 5th District Residents Meeting is back in person!  Please plan to join 

us for the latest updates on all the happenings town wide.  All town residents are 

welcomed.  Hope to see you there! 

 

MAY is Permit FEE waiver month…..for many external home 

improvements.  You must still complete the paperwork necessary to obtain the permit, 

however, you will not be charged for the permit during the month of May!  Simply make 

sure that the repairs are completed by the last day of June or the standard permit fees will 

be assessed. 

 

Senior/Disabled Tax Exemption Program  As a reminder, you 

must request and complete the Town’s application for the tax exemption – this is not 

automatic. Also, a confirmation form must be completed and returned to the Finance 

Office each year no later than April 15th.  Failure to return the confirmation form will 

result in loss of the tax exemption.  For any questions, please contact Mrs. Jackie Moore 

at Town Hall (302) 998-2215, ext. 109, or email at:   jmoore@townofelsmere.com 

 

Thank you 3rd District Councilwoman Mary Steppi and 

Finance Director Mr. Steve Martin for all your efforts in bringing the Food 

Bank of Delaware to the Town of Elsmere once a month so our residents experiencing 

food insecurity can conveniently access food for their families at Town Hall.  For 

upcoming dates when the Food Bank will be in Elsmere, please refer to the town website 

or call Town Hall at (302) 998-2215. 

 

***UPCOMING EVENTS*** 
Easter Egg Hunt Saturday, April 9th – 1:00pm SHARP!-Vilone Park (there 

is no rain date for this event) 

Town-wide Yard Sale Saturday, April 23rd     

Town-wide Clean up     Saturday, April 30th  7:00am – 11:00 am 

***Currently, we are planning to have these 3 outdoor events.  The Town Wide 

Clean Up will NOT include curb-side pickup.  Look for more information to be delivered 

to homes prior to this event. 
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